
                                          City Council 

April 15, 2015                                                                                                      

5:30 p.m. 

 

     The Atlantic City Council met in regular session in the Council Chambers at City Hall 

with Mayor Jones presiding.  Council Members present were:  Jimerson, Somers, Hayes, 

Hartkopf, Stuart, Halder, and Cord.  Absent: None.  

      

     Somers moved, Stuart seconded, to approve the agenda as posted.  All in favor. 

  

     Jimerson moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the consent agenda which includes 

the minutes of the April 1, 2015 Council Meeting.  All in favor. 

 

     Mayor Jones postponed presentation of the award to Brad Osbourne for his years of 

service to the Library Board of Trustees as he couldn’t be present at the meeting. 

 

     Mayor Jones postponed presentation of the award to Chris Dvorak for her 25 years of 

service with the Police Department until the next City Council meeting. 

 

     Dolly Bergmann, President of Trees Forever, announced that the City of Atlantic has 

for the 20th consecutive year received the Tree City USA Award.   

 

     Dave Sturm of Snyder & Associates explained options for the 19th Street widening 

project. 

     Somers moved, Jimerson seconded, to adopt resolution #25-15 entitled, 

“RESOLUTION APPROVING CONTRACT AND BONDS FOR THE 2015 

STREET IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT.” All in favor. 

 

     Hartkopf moved, Jimerson seconded, to accept the site plans for the Ash Street Single-

Family Housing Development Project.  All in favor. 

 

     Mayor Jones stated there were a lot of concerns brought up regarding the storm water 

drainage from the Heritage House Addition and will ask Snyder & Associates to review 

the storm water runoff. 

     Ryan Hardesty, project engineer for Wesley Life, answered questions and explained 

the plans for drainage.  

     Hayes moved, Halder seconded, to table accepting site plans for the Heritage House 

Addition until a special City Council meeting on April 22, 2015. All in favor. 

 

     Mayor Jones and Jimerson reported that the E Recycling will take place at the Cass 

County Fairgrounds on May 9, 2015, from 7-11 a.m. Mayor Jones asked that businesses 

take their electronics to the landfill. 

 

     Council Committee Reports were given as follows:  Jimerson-E Recycling and Fire 

Department; Cord-Chamber of Commerce; Halder-Library and CADCO; Hartkopf- 
                       
 



Airport; Hayes and Somers-Cass County Environmental; Somers-Auditorium Task 

Force.  

 

     Hartkopf moved, Hayes seconded, to approve the bills totaling $52,237.80.  All in 

favor. 

 

     Hayes moved, Hartkopf seconded, to approve the Clerk, Treasurer, Budget, General 

Ledger, Revenue, Airport, and Volunteer Fire Department reports for March.  All in 

favor. 

 

     Jimerson moved, Hayes seconded, to adjourn at 6:16 p.m.  All in favor. 

 

      

       David R. Jones  

       Mayor  

Attest:   Deirdre Derby 

              Deputy City Clerk 


